Hinderclay Newsletter June 2021

Thank you to everyone that makes this newsletter possible.

If you have anything you would like to include in future newsletters, please send to familykerslake@gmail.com or phone Rowena on 07808772197





Summer Gateway Fair

We now have 18 gateways confirmed with a variety of activities and things for sale. Last year we had 23 gateways so it would be great to hear from some more people who may be thinking of taking part but haven't yet contacted me! We also have some things planned for the Village Hall field, with refreshments there and the toilets in use as well. It has been suggested that we could have a lockdown exhibition in the hall—which could be of anything you made or did during the last year or so, such as paintings, photos, crafts etc. If you would like to coordinate such an exhibition at the hall, that would be a great help! We also will need at least two people to make and serve the refreshments at the hall—if any one is able to do that, let me know?

Would anyone be able to do a BBQ this year? Please contact me if you are able to help at all with all the above—my contact details are at the top of the newsletter or I am on the Hinderclay Village Facebook Page. I have posted a 'save the date' advert to lots of the village sites on FB but please do tell people about the fair and encourage them to come along! Lastly, I wanted to make sure everyone is aware that to have a gateway table, you need to donate 50% of your takings (or more if you want to!) which will go towards the upkeep and running of our lovely village church. If you are a business and selling things for your business, chat to me about making a donation! **Many thanks, Rowena**

Recycling at Hinderclay

Using our recycling at Hinderclay Village Hall brings money to the Hall which can be used for upkeep etc. You can recycle glass and clothing there, and for a short while, papers. The paper bank is being removed soon by the company running it because it is no longer viable to collect papers. If you see glass on the floor or the banks are full, either contact Linda Aves on 01379898512 or ring the number on the bank.

ST MARY'S CHURCH - SERVICES

Everyone is welcome at all our Church Services

Sunday 13th June 9.30am Village Service - Mr Ken Smith

Sunday 27th June 9.30am Holy Communion - Rev Cathy Bladen

St Mary's Church follows the government and church guidelines to ensure the safety of our congregation at all times.

Rector: Rev Cathy Bladen - 01359 250239 - revcathybladen@gmail.com

Church Warden: Kate Rose - 01379 898562





GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB

Our Committee met recently to discuss the re-start of Club meetings and we aim to start on Wednesday 15th September; then the 3rd Wednesday of each month thereafter. Having reviewed our finances, we are able to offer existing members FREE membership for 2021/2022.

Forthcoming EVENTS

Ann Topham is hosting a Wildflower Walk on Tuesday 8th June at 4p.m. in Redgrave Park finishing at the Folly with tea and cake. Adults £5 with the proceeds going to Botesdale Community Bus (no dogs, sorry)

Saturday 7th August Carolyn and John Bartlett have kindly offered their garden for us to hold a Summer Social event, with tea and cakes, for all current

Green Fingers members and a guest. This will be a nice social event and get together before starting up in September.

Please ring Ali Carr on 01953 688112 for details. For any further information regarding the club please ring Val Forge on 01379 898270.

Inspired to Dance by Jill Mitev-Will, fully licensed dance teacher and ex professional dancer.

A new dance fitness class offering a variety of upbeat dance routines to the best current music as well as some cool Latin



sounds. This class is about fun and to feel fabulous from the benefits dance offers. Always been my passion!

I hope you will join me on Monday 7 June at 9.30am at Hinderclay Village Hall. Cost £7 a class payable by BACS on the day. Please text Jill 07800639141 for details and reserve place for opening session. Covid rules and regulations in place Please bring a bottle of water and wear appropriate footwear like dance sneakers or trainers. Can't wait to see you dancing! Jill

Hinderclay Coffee Morning

I hope everyone is looking forward to normality soon and to safely socialising and meeting up with friends and neighbours after such a long time. I am hoping to start the Coffee Mornings up again on the second Thursday in the month from 10.30—12 noon when it is safe to do so. You can stay for a few minutes or the whole time! It would be lovely to meet up with everyone again and for people to get together for a chat and cup of coffee/tea. I would like to know whether there is still interest in continuing with this so whether you have come to the coffee mornings before or are new to the village, let me know if you would like to attend, on 01379898867 or email lensall@aol.com. If there is sufficient interest, I will let you know at a later date when we will resume. I look forward to hearing from you. **Len Parsall**

Do you need help or support?

These people are happy to help if they can!



Karen	01379 898949	Roger	01379 890257
Kate	01379 898562	Chris	07841 016384
Ken	01379 898776	Rowena	07808 772197
Richard	07939 241550	Julia	07931 327004
Debbie	01379 898030		

We live at the end of The Street in Hinderclay at The Grange. We have recently acquired some original documents relating to our house. We already know some of the old history but are interested to discover anything post 1938 when the Clears Family lived here. They sold it to the Percivals, who sold it to the Hawthornes who sold it to the Coopers, who we bought it from in 2013. If anyone related to the Clears Family, or to Elizabeth Louisa Horne, would like to find out more of their history, or have anything to share with us, however small, please let us know. You can drop a note through our post box and we'll get in touch. Many thanks, Sarah Parker